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Volunteer Policy

· Here at Calderbank Nursery Class we are always looking for ways to involve parents and carers more fully in the service we provide.  We believe that volunteering should be a worthwhile and rewarding experience for our volunteers.  Our volunteers are a valued resource and are treated with dignity and respect by all members of our staff.

· Volunteers are individuals or groups who offer us their time, experience, knowledge, and skills without financial gain.  Volunteers also assist our Nursery Class to achieve our aims and objectives and this provides a real benefit to our local community.

· Our volunteers do not have to commit to a given number of hours each week and they will not be expected to undertake inappropriate duties or be used in a situation where a paid member of staff contracted to North Lanarkshire Council should be used. 

Disclosure Scotland

All of our volunteers are subject to a PVG (Protection of Vulnerable Groups (Scotland) Enhanced Disclosure Scotland check.  Disclosure Scotland is a service provided by Scottish Ministers to manage and operate the Disclosure Service in Scotland as provided for in part V of the Police Act 1997.  In October 2007, Disclosure Scotland formed part of a (shadow) Scottish Government agency which plan then manage and operate the new vetting and barring service as provided for in the Protection of Vulnerable Groups (Scotland) Act 2007. 

As a service, we will arrange for our volunteers to have PVG Enhanced Disclosure Checks prior to working with our children. Contact details for Disclosure Scotland are as follows:
Website: www.disclosurescotland.co.uk
Telephone: 0870 609 6006

Address:Disclosure Scotland, PO Box 250, Glasgow, G51 1YU
There may be occasions when parents volunteer to come on an excursion to ensure a high ratio of adults to children. In such cases, there will be some parents who have not undergone a PVG check.  In such cases, these adults must be accompanied by another adult who has a PVG enhanced disclosure and should never be left alone with a child other than their own. Parents without a PVG certificate will not assist with toileting or medical care procedure.

Volunteers will be given advice on Child Protection Procedures.
